Gloucester GP Education Trust - Quality Review Visit Report
Date of visit: Friday 22nd March 2013
Lead Visitor’s Summary and Recommendations

	Date of visit:
	22nd March 2013

	Lead visitor:
	Michael Harris

	Other visitors and status:
	Ali Baron, Bristol GP Education EPO
Iain Wood, GP ST3

Jenny Hope, GP ST Scholar 

In attendance: Jim Morison, Patch APD

	Trust members seen:
	Lizzie Eley, GGPET Chair
Sadaf Haque, GGPET Secretary
Becky Nicholson, GGPET Vice Chair
Julie Nevin, GGPET Administrator

	

	Highlights:
	· increase in membership reflects continuing quality improvement and attractiveness to members
· able to book courses on-line

· only had one planning meeting so far, but good output with a useful written summary
· ST Scholar integration works well; can give informal feedback from colleagues and is able to organise some events herself
· good breadth of trustee membership
· significantly increased Trust activity; lots of varies events
· the increase in professionalism is very evident
· has severed links with postgraduate centre and Deanery

· excellent new web design

· increasing ST uptake of events, they now have a “critical mass” at events

· Trust runs some ST-only events
· Chair attended another Trust’s QA visit last year, brought back and implemented new ideas for good practice

· successfully and tactfully changed long-standing sessions where needed
· Trust now has representative at each event

· clear evidence of good preparation for events
· most development recommendations from last visit have been implemented (liaison with local RCGP hasn’t happened as there is very little overlap of responsibilities)

	Items that should be addressed before next visit:
	· the plan (resulting from last visit) to have job descriptions for team members’ roles hasn’t yet been implemented, this needs to be done

	Other development recommendations:
	· increase involvement of senior practice nurses: consider actively contacting PNs (email via PMs); consider inviting PN to be on the committee and/or to planning meetings

· consider sending planning meeting ideas out to membership for comment
· develop and publish role of GP ST as committee member

· consider developing an appraisal tool for educational events (a task for an ST Scholar? 

	Recommended grading:
	A
“A” grade recommended due to the considerable overall continued improvement and development since the last QA visit. 



	Date submitted to Deanery
	5th April 2013 
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